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A Message From The Pastor 
On December 31, we as Chestnut Grove Church had a Covenant Renewal Service. This service is meant to 
focus God’s people on seeking to live out the greatest two commandments, according to Jesus. These 
commandments are first to love God with all our heart and soul and mind and strength. And second, to love 
our neighbors as we love ourselves.  
 

2024 looks to be a very interesting year ahead in the world. There is uncertainty with the economy. We have 
war in the Middle East and between Russia and Ukraine. There is the expected craziness that comes with this 
being a major election year as well. With all those things swirling around us, and of which we should pray 
about of course, it is easy to lose our focus on seeking to live out these two most important commandments.  
 

My hope and my prayer for all of us as Chestnut Grove Church is that we would have a laser focus on these 
two commandments in 2024. In order to do this, we must fix our eyes on Jesus and seek to be intentional in 
living every day for Him. Interestingly, I believe that when we wholeheartedly pursue living out the greatest 
commandment, we will naturally seek to live out the 2nd greatest commandment to love our neighbors as we 
love ourselves.  
 

So what can we do to cultivate loving God with all our heart and soul and mind and strength? The key is to 
get every aspect or part of our life focused on living for Him. When it comes to our loving God with our 
hearts, it reminds me that our highest affection is to be towards our Triune God. We cultivate this through 
our daily prayer walk with God. We are to build an increasingly intimate relationship with our Lord. Time 
together in prayer must be our greatest treasure and our highest priority. As friends share with one another 
about the good, the bad, and the ugly of life, we must seek to do this with our Lord.  
 

Our soul can refer to our will and our emotions. We must choose to live every day for God. We must offer all 
of our emotions as worship to the Lord. Reading and meditation on the psalms and other scriptures helps us 
do this well. 
 

Our mind includes our thinking and our understanding. We are called to be transformed by the renewing of 
our minds (See Roman 12:2). Loving God with our minds is so important and will involve learning. This takes 
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intentionality and does not happen automatically.  Just as someone can attend school and not learn because 
they are not seeking to learn and grow, it is also possible to come to church each week and not be seeking 
transformation and greater understanding.  
 

Our Lord desires to put His Word into practice in our daily living. We have an opportunity each Sunday at 
worship to allow God to transform our mind through God’s Word as it is read and proclaimed. But we also 
have opportunities in other ways to be intentional in this way. For every newsletter in 2024, I plan to have 
copies, in our lobby, of a chapter from a book entitled Passionate Conviction. Reading these chapters is 
meant to encourage you and I to be very intentional in allowing the Lord to renew our minds to think more 
and more like Jesus.  
 

Additionally, we have our Thursday morning Bible Study each week from 10-11:00AM. This is an excellent 
opportunity for those of us that are available to meet during this hour of the week. I would love to offer 
another Bible study on a weeknight or weekend if there is interest. Please see me if you would like to be a 
part of something like this, if Thursday mornings do not work for you.  
 

Moreover, Chestnut Grove Church has a partnership with a terrific school called AWKNG School of Theology. 
While the information taught in these courses is at a high level, it is also very accessible for anyone to engage 
in (no Bible experience is necessary!). Please strongly consider taking a course in 2024 (financial assistance 
would be available, if requested). I do not want anyone to not take a course because of the cost. Information 
on all the courses is available on a table in the lobby.  
 

As biblical scholar N. T. Wright states, “early Christianity was very much a bookish culture.  We sometimes 
think of the movement as basically a ‘religion’; but a first-century observer, blundering in on a meeting of 
Christians, would almost certainly have seen them initially as belonging to some kind of educational 
institution.  This is the more remarkable in that education in that would was mostly reserved for the rich, for 
the elite.”  So friends, with the help of God’s spirit, let us earnestly seek to love God with all of our minds in 
2024. 
 

Finally, we are called to love God with all our strength. This involves offering our body as a living sacrifice and 
seeking to use every part of our bodies as instruments of worship unto God and blessing towards others. 
Again, as we love God in each of these ways, the Lord will so work within us to love our neighbors and seek 
to bless and support them in all the ways that the Lord is calling us to.  
 

No matter what happens around us in 2024, as we seek to live out these 
two greatest commandments we can have confidence that 2024 will be our 
best year thus far.  
 

In Christ with you, Pastor Tim  
 
All Saints Sunday/Turkey Dinner after Worship 
On Sunday, November 5, 2023, Chestnut Grove remembered loved ones who 
have gone to be with God in heaven this past year.  We remembered them in 
our prayers, and gave thanks for their lives.  Thank you to the families for 
bringing in a photo of their loved one for this special service. 
We then gathered in the Fellowship Hall for our Thanksgiving Feast.  Thank you 
to everybody who brought and prepared food for all to share and thanks to 
Carol having the room look festive for this occasion.  We are so blessed to have 
so many who help with our gathering meals. 
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Confirmation Sunday 
On Sunday, November 26, 2023, Chestnut Grove had three young ladies join the church after completing 
their Confirmation Class sessions this past year.  Congratulations to Lexi Patricia Bush, Riley Nicole 
Jacobs, and Anna Joy Klein for their dedication in discussing the scriptures and what it means to be a 
Christian.  Continue to pray for each of them and for their walk with Christ to grow each day.  Here are 
some pictures taken during the service and the reception of celebration following the worship service.  

  
 

   
 

New Hope Christmas Blessing Express 
What an amazing outpouring of love and support from you!! Thank 
you!!  We continue to be abundantly blessed by our loving and 
supportive church community.  You are the reason families in our 
community have food on the table.  So many of you participated in 
bountiful food drives and gift drives for our Christmas Blessing Express.  
Thank you for helping make these loving moments possible for our 
neighbors in need!  New Hope Ministries of Dlsbg. 

 

Chestnut Grove Conference Meeting 
On Sunday, December 3, following worship we had our 1st Annual 
Congregational Meeting under the Global Methodist Conference.  We 
had a great turnout (34) of members and non-members to discuss the 
business of the church this past year and moving forward in 2024. 
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Birthday Party for Jesus!
On Sunday, December 10
out to our Birthday Party for Jesus event. There 
and cake. It was a wonderful time

 

A Chestnut Grove Christmas Service
On Sunday, December 17, our 10:10AM service include
in our special program, Emmanuel – God With Us
73; how wonderful it was to have so many here to be blessed by 
presented.  Thank you Dee for all the work you put into 
thank you to everyone who had a part in this special service
have you share your talents and love of Jesus with the congregation!
  

Christmas Eve/Poinsettias/Decorations
Our Christmas Eve Service
also well attended
our Savior’s birth!  Thank you to everybody 
who ordered a poinsettia to decorate the 
sanctuary during the Christmas season and to 
everybody who helped decorate the church 
earlier in the month!   
beautiful!!

 

2nd Mile Missions for 2024 
I would like to thank each of you for your generosity in support of our 2nd 
mile mission giving
continue our support in 202
supported in 202
follows: 
 

Jan – Samaritan Fund 
Feb, March – New Life for Girls 
April – Samaritan Fund 
May – The Chosen 
June – A Compassion Child 

 

AWKNG School of Theology Courses
As your church, we want to help you gain a deeper understanding of the Bible!
We are excited about our partnership 
AWKNG School of Theology! Our partnership will profit Chestnut Grove
course taken.  Get ready to gain a supernatural worldview, the ability to confidently share the Word of 
God, and learn to understand scripture like never before. 
 

See the display of materials (courses offered, sign
questions, please let Pastor Tim know.

       

rty for Jesus! 
December 10, from 2:00PM – 4:00PM fifteen children and youth came 

out to our Birthday Party for Jesus event. There were crafts, games, 
It was a wonderful time celebrating Jesus' Birthday!!

Service 
our 10:10AM service included youth and adults taking part 

God With Us.  Our attendance that Sunday was 
; how wonderful it was to have so many here to be blessed by our message 

for all the work you put into organizing this program.  
part in this special service.  We were blessed to 

your talents and love of Jesus with the congregation! 

Eve/Poinsettias/Decorations 
Our Christmas Eve Service, December 24, was 
also well attended with 64 here to celebrate 

avior’s birth!  Thank you to everybody 
who ordered a poinsettia to decorate the 
sanctuary during the Christmas season and to 
everybody who helped decorate the church 
earlier in the month!   Thank you all, it looked 
beautiful!! 

I would like to thank each of you for your generosity in support of our 2nd 
mile mission giving during 2023.  At Chestnut Grove, we have decided to 
continue our support in 2024 of the six 2nd mile missions that we 
supported in 2023. These missions and designated giving months 

 

July – Samaritan Fund 
Aug, Sept – Operation Underground Railroad
Oct – Samaritan Fund 
Nov, Dec – New Hope Ministries

AWKNG School of Theology Courses 
As your church, we want to help you gain a deeper understanding of the Bible! 

 between Chestnut Grove Church and the 
Our partnership will profit Chestnut Grove Church a % 

Get ready to gain a supernatural worldview, the ability to confidently share the Word of 
God, and learn to understand scripture like never before.  

See the display of materials (courses offered, sign-in information, etc.) in the lobby.  If you have any 
estions, please let Pastor Tim know. 
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children and youth came 
crafts, games, storytelling, 

Jesus' Birthday!! 

and adults taking part 
Sunday was 

  And 
blessed to 

I would like to thank each of you for your generosity in support of our 2nd 
At Chestnut Grove, we have decided to 

2nd mile missions that we 
gnated giving months are as 

Operation Underground Railroad 

New Hope Ministries 

 

a % of the cost for any 
Get ready to gain a supernatural worldview, the ability to confidently share the Word of 

in information, etc.) in the lobby.  If you have any 
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Global Methodist Church News – From Pastor Thadius Sales 
Greetings to you all in the name of Jesus Christ!   

I am happy to report to you all that the Northeast Transitional Conference Advisory Team has 
successfully developed what will be known as the Northeast Provisional Annual Conference, effective 
January 1, 2024. Please be sure to visit our website, northeastgmc.org 

Alongside this announcement, I want to announce that I have been selected and approved to serve as 
the first Presiding Elder of the Northern York/Adams County District of the Northeast Provisional Annual 
Conference. Our district, as of this email, consists of the following churches: 

Calvary Methodist Church 
Centenary Global Methodist Church 
Chestnut Grove Church 
Idaville Global Methodist Church 
Mt. Victory United Christian Church 
York Springs GMC 

I am incredibly excited to be a part of this new adventure with you all, and I'm even more excited to see 
what our churches can do together to serve the Kingdom of Heaven in the future. 

After a few initial meetings with our new President Pro Tempore, Steven Taylor, and one of our Bishops, 
Mark Webb, I'll try and organize a district-wide worship service and gathering for us all.  

I want you to know that it is my goal to walk alongside your churches in your mission as best as I can and 
to help you be as successful as possible.  

More information will come, but I wanted to reach out to you all before Christmas and the New Year.  I 
do ask that you continue to pray for me, for Calvary, and for my family as I take on this added 
responsibility.   

Advent, Christmas, and New Year blessings to you all, 
Pastor Thadius Sales, GMC Representative for Central and Eastern PA 
Church and Clergy Reviewer for the Global Methodist Church 
Northeast Transitional Conference Advisory Team Member 
 

Sermon Series 
I hope that you are being blessed by the Essentials of the Christian Faith sermon series, which we are 
presently in. It is very important to know what the essentials are that all Christians should agree on and 
why they are important.  
 

Blain Bargo will be leading worship on January 7th and will be preaching on one of the essentials of the 
faith – the resurrection of Jesus Christ.  Pastor Dan Mikesell will bring God’s Work to us on January 14th. 
On the 7th and 14th our family will be out of state for Kayla’s and Leah’s gymnastics meets in Chicago and 
New Jersey. I appreciate your prayers for safe travels during those weekends. 
  

Beginning in March we will have a new sermon series entitled Jesus and the 
Jewish Calendar.  I’m really excited about this series and it will focus on how we 
are to see and understand the various special days in the Jewish calendar as 
Christians today.  I invite your prayers for this series to be all the Lord wants it to be.  
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January Bible Books of the Month – Amos and Obadiah 
Happy 2024 everyone! One of the ways that we can get off to a strong start to the 
2024 year is to be digging deep into God’s Word. For the month of January, we are 
highlighting two of the “minor prophets,” Amos and Obadiah. 
 

Looking first at Amos, there are a number of important themes that this book holds. 
One theme is God’s sovereignty. We see this in how the Lord addresses the various sins of the nations. 
And the Lord is not only sovereign over the nations, but also the Maker of all the heavens, as Amos 5:8 
describes Him as the One who made constellations such as the Pleiades and Orion.  Truly, the Lord is not 
just the God of Israel, but He is the God whom all people stand accountable to. A second theme is that 
the Lord is just and judges rightly. Related to this is that God calls His people to hate evil and to stand for 
fairness and justice in their relationships with one another. Amos makes it clear that how we love our 
neighbors and interact with others is greatly connected to how we love and serve God. It is hard, if not 
impossible, to do the latter without practicing the former. Other themes include the call to repent of sin 
and to turn wholeheartedly to God (see chapter 5) and the promise that one day God will restore the 
kingly line of David (see 9:11). This was fulfilled with the coming of Jesus Christ, as we just celebrated 
with Christmas! 
 

In the Book of Obadiah, the prophet zooms in to highlight the sins of Edom and how in their pride they 
sinned greatly against God by their actions taken against Israel. While Amos does mention the sins of 
Edom in Amos 1:11-23, Obadiah expands on the root cause of pride and how it led to Edom’s 
transgression. This book is a reminder to guard ourselves against the sin of pride and to be intentional in 
cultivating humility into our daily living. 
 

May these books strengthen your faith, increase your hope, and fill you with God’s love.   
 

For the month of February we will be in the book of Acts. 
 

Undecorating the Hanging of the Greens 
Even though our Christmas decorations enhanced the beauty of our sanctuary, these too must be taken 
down and preserved for next December.  With that said, please stay after worship Sunday, January 21, 
to help take down the decorations.  Your help would be greatly appreciated.  Like when we put them up, 
it’s a great time of fellowship with one another. 
 

Bible Study 
Our group of 8 – 12 people continues to meet Thursday mornings at 10:00AM.  
We are currently studying the book of Acts.  We would be glad to have you join 
in the conversation any or every week.  
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New Youth Group Starting! 
Chestnut Grove plans to launch a youth group ministry this February!  This group 
would be for youth in 7th-12th grade and would be meeting during the Sunday School 
hour from 9:10-10:00 on most Sundays. If you have an interest in helping with this 
important ministry, please be in touch with Pastor Tim. Any volunteers would be 
expected to have completed their clearances in accordance with our church policy.  

 

Book Study Group 
Our schedule for 2024 will be meeting in Feb, March, May, Sept, and Nov. With less to read, we hope 
more people can participate. Chestnut Grove's Book Club is now holding their book gathering 
discussions at the Dillsburg Library from 10:15AM-11:30AM.   
 

Our book study for February 12, 2024 will be “When Jesus Wept” (by Bodie and Brock 
Thoene).  Set against the political and religious turmoil of the times, the Thoenes' story 
vividly reimagines the evolving friendship between Jesus and Lazarus." --Publishers 
Weekly. 
 

LAZARUS--the man Jesus raised from the dead is one of the most extraordinary 
encounters with The Living Savior in all of Scripture. But the life of Lazarus holds interest 
well beyond this miraculous event. Living in Bethany, near Jerusalem, Lazarus was a 
good friend of Jesus. 

 

The authors imagine Lazarus owning a vineyard and devoting his life to caring for its vines and fruit. But 
he encountered another man--Jesus--whose vineyard was the world, its fruit the eternal souls of men. 
When Lazarus's story and the story of Jesus’ crucifixion and resurrection touch in When Jesus Wept, we 
are offered a unique vision into the power and comfort of Christ's love. 
 

Brock and Bodie Thoene’s most powerful and climactic writing project to date, When Jesus Wept, 
captures the power and the passion of the men and women who lived through the most important days 
in the history of the world. 
 

Our book study for March 11 will be “Take This Cup” (by Bodie and Brock Thoene). 
Based on Scripture and resonating with historical detail comes a beautiful, fully 
imagined story of a young child and his role in the Last Supper of Jesus Christ.  When 
Nehemiah, the child of Jewish exiles, begins hearing whispers and experiencing 
portentous visions, it quickly becomes clear to his father and his rabbi that the young 
cupbearer is meant for a higher purpose . . . but what? Certain that the Messiah is alive 
at that very moment, the family waits for the boy’s destiny to be revealed.  In Take This 
Cup, the second installment of the Jerusalem Chronicles, Bodie & Brock Thoene 
breathe new life into one of Scripture’s most mysterious moments and expand their award-winning 
historical fiction with power and depth. 
 

If you need help obtaining or ordering either of these books, let Pastor Tim know asap.  Also, please 
contact Pastor Tim if you are interested in attending any of the book studies or would like more 
information.  We would love more folks to be a part of this group at the Dillsburg Library! 
 



THE POST NEWSLETTER – PASTOR TIM KLEIN  |      

 

Ash Wednesday –
On February 14, we are blessed to gather with 
Holy Season of Lent together. This will be another opportunity to invite the Holy Spirit to 
do a special work of grace within us as we turn our attention once again to our Lord’s 

indescribable sacrifice of Himself on our behalf. 
Dillsburg with Pastor Lori Riggs bringing the message that evening.
 

Word Search Fun (Answer key on page 9)

  

       

– February 14, 2024 
, we are blessed to gather with two of our sister churches to begin the 

t together. This will be another opportunity to invite the Holy Spirit to 
do a special work of grace within us as we turn our attention once again to our Lord’s 

indescribable sacrifice of Himself on our behalf. The service will begin at 7:00PM at Calvary C
Dillsburg with Pastor Lori Riggs bringing the message that evening. 

(Answer key on page 9)    Youth Activity
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of our sister churches to begin the 
t together. This will be another opportunity to invite the Holy Spirit to 

do a special work of grace within us as we turn our attention once again to our Lord’s 
at Calvary Church in 

Activity Pages 
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Thank You Corner 
Thank you Chestnut Grove Church, 
Thank you for your generous $660 donation to the Come and See 
Foundation.  Season 4 of The Chosen is now fully funded, filmed, and 
almost ready for you to enjoy…Season 4 will be in theaters in February (2024), and we are already 
preparing Season 5.  It’s not our job to feed the 5,000, but to provide our loaves and fish and let God do 
the rest.  Dallas Jenkins, the whole Chosen family, and I (Stan) are blessed to have you by our side in this 
mission to ensure that all 7 seasons of The Chosen are produced, globally distributed, and translated into 
600 languages.  Thank you again for your support!! 
Stan Jantz, CEO, Come and See Foundation. 
 

Dear Chestnut Grove Church, 
Hope you all are doing well and enjoying the Christmas season!  Thank you so much for purchasing 
Poinsettias from Fulton Bank to support New Hope Ministries.  You all are a blessing!!  With gratitude, 
Joel Giovannetti, Gift Officer at New Hope Ministries 
 

 

Dear CG Woman’s Group,  
At my age I do a lot of reminiscing, and I remember all the fun times we had during this season at CG.  
Patty Rittle, I never had the privilege of meeting you, and I’m not a knitter, but you made me a beautiful 
afghan that will keep me comfy and cozy on cold winter nights…Thank You!  Sue, I hope you feel better 
soon and you get to visit and bring Patty and Jean along.  Love and Prayers to all, Betty Putt 
 

Oct – Dear Friends, 
We, at First Church, would like to thank you for your donation to the Haiti School & Orphanage.  This 
project was started by Pastor Cathy Boileau to help the children of Haiti who were displaced after a 
hurricane.  Your donation, as a tribute to her upon her retirement, was greatly appreciated.  If you 
choose, any future donations to our ongoing efforts in Haiti would be greatly appreciated.  Thank you 
again for your generosity, The Haiti Team 
 
Word Search Fun (Answer Key) 
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2024 Teller Schedule  2024 Liturgist Schedule 

Date Head Teller Assistant Teller  Date Liturgist 
1/7/2024 Tammy Strayer Carolyn Myers  1/7/2024 Blain Bargo 

1/14/2024 Wendy Bargo Betty Jane Diven  1/14/2024 Dee Gerber 

1/21/2024 Tammy Strayer Carol Mowery  1/21/2024 Keith Albert 

1/28/2024 Wendy Bargo Angie Thompson Chiricos  1/28/2024 Carol Mowery 

2/4/2024 Tammy Strayer Carolyn Myers  2/4/2024 Steph Reynolds 

2/11/2024 Wendy Bargo Betty Jane Diven  2/11/2024 Kyra Gerber 

2/18/2024 Tammy Strayer Carol Mowery  2/18/2024 Blain Bargo 

2/25/2024 Wendy Bargo Angie Thompson Chiricos  2/25/2024 Dee Gerber 

3/3/2024 Tammy Strayer Carolyn Myers  3/3/2024 Keith Albert 
 

2024 Soundboard/PowerPoint  2024 Cleaning Schedule 

Date Soundboard PowerPoint  Date (Sat.) Volunteers 
1/7/2024 Bryan Crone Dee Gerber  1/13/2024 Steph Reynolds 

1/14/2024 Blain Bargo Bryan Crone  1/27/2024 Brian/Dee Gerber 

1/21/2024 Dee Gerber Sue Mowery  2/10/2024 Tammy Strayer 

1/28/2024 Bryan Crone Dee Gerber  2/24/2024 B. Minnich & P. Kellison 

2/4/2024 Blain Bargo Bryan Crone  3/9/2024 C. Clayton & P. Rittle 

2/11/2024 Dee Gerber Sue Mowery  3/23/2024 Steph Reynolds 

2/18/2024 Dee Gerber Bryan Crone  4/6/2024 Brian/Dee Gerber 

2/25/2024 Blain Bargo Sue Mowery  4/20/2024 Tammy Strayer 

3/3/2024 Bryan Crone Dee Gerber  5/4/2024 B. Minnich & P. Kellison 
   

2024 Children’s  
Sunday School Teaching Schedule  Communion List - 2024 

Date K-2nd Grade (Sonfish) 3-6 Grade (Sharks)  Date Name 
1/7/2024 Dee Gerber Carol Clayton  

January 
Shirley Fetterolf 

Jean Zeigler 1/14/2024 Tammy Strayer Dee Gerber  
1/21/2024 Pastor Tim Tammy Strayer  

February 
Patsy Kellison 
Shawna Crone 1/28/2024 Carol Clayton Kara Klein  

2/4/2024 Dee Gerber Carol Clayton  
March 

Betty Jane Diven 
Dee Gerber 2/11/2024 Kara Klein Dee Gerber  

2/18/2024 Pastor Tim Kara Klein  
April Angie & Tom Chiricos 

2/25/2024 Tammy Strayer Carol Clayton  
3/3/2024 Kara Klein Dee Gerber    

 



THE POST NEWSLETTER – PASTOR TIM KLEIN  |        11

 

 

Upcoming Meetings/Events/Worship 
Thursday 1/4 10:00AM Bible Study 
Sunday 1/7 10:10AM Worship Led by Blain Bargo 
Wednesday 1/10 6:15PM HH School Board Meeting 
Sunday 1/14 10:10AM Worship Led by Pastor Dan Mikesell 
Thursday 1/18 10:00AM Bible Study 
Sunday 1/21 After Worship Undecorate from Christmas 
Wednesday 1/24 6:30PM Leadership Team Meeting 
Thursday 1/25 10:00AM Bible Study 
Sunday 1/28 10:10AM Communion 
Sunday 1/28 After worship Outreach Team Meeting 
Thursday 2/1              10:00AM Bible Study 
Thursday 2/8              10:00AM Bible Study 
Monday 2/12 10:15AM Book Study @ Dillsburg Library 
Wednesday 2/14 7:00PM Ash Wednesday Service @ Calvary 
Thursday 2/15              10:00AM Bible Study 
Wednesday TBD   6:30PM Leadership Team Meeting 
Thursday 2/22              10:00AM Bible Study 
Sunday 2/25 10:10AM Communion 
Thursday 2/29 10:00AM Bible Study 

--------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------- 

 

 
 

 
 
 

 January 
2 – Joanne Witmer 

4 – Ron Brady 
11 – Caydon & Grayson Reynolds 

12 – Brian Gerber 
13 – Linda Klein 
14 – Blain Bargo 

22 – Brian Clayton 
23 – Chris Faber 
30 – Ruth Albert 

31 – Levi Seik 
 

 
 

February 
3 – Oliver Seik 

11 – Rebekah Crone 
13 – Laurie Bush 
13 – Flo Hoffman 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 

March 
1 – Sophia Burns-Kline 

2 – Wendy Bargo 
5 – Anna Klein 
8 – Jake Crone 

29 – Ken Schoffstall 
30 – Stephanie Reynolds 

 

 

--------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------- 
 

Vision Statement 
Our Vision as Chestnut Grove Church is to be a light on 
a hill sharing the love of Jesus Christ , by following 
Jesus (The SON) through Service, Outreach, and 
Nurture 
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450 Chestnut Grove Road 
Dillsburg, PA  17019 

Website:  www.cgumdillsburg.org 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Pastor’s Message …………………………………………....
All Saints Day / 
Confirmation Sunday/New Hope Table/Conf. Meeting
Birthday For Jesus
2nd Mile Mission for 2024
Christmas Eve/Poinsettias/Decorations ….………
Global Methodist New
Sermon Series .………
January Bible Books of the Month ………………
Undecorating / Bible Study ……….……………………………
New Youth Group Starting …
Book Study Group ……….….…………………..…………….….
Ash Wednesday Service 
Word Search and Youth Activity Page
Thank You Corner …………………………………………..…….
2024 Teller and Liturgist Schedule ………………..…….
2024 Soundboard/PowerPoint & Cleaning Schedule..
2024 Sunday School
Upcoming Meetings/Events/Worship…………..…..……..
January/February/March Birthday’s
Table of Contents ……………………………………………….

       

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

[Addressee] 
[Street Address] 
[City, ST  ZIP Code] 

Message …………………………………………..... Page 1
 Turkey Dinner ………………………………… Page 2

Confirmation Sunday/New Hope Table/Conf. Meeting .. Page 
Birthday For Jesus / CG Christmas Service ……………… Page 

Mile Mission for 2024/AWKNG School Courses …… Page 4
Christmas Eve/Poinsettias/Decorations ….………………. Page 
Global Methodist News from P. Thadius .…………......... Page 
Sermon Series .……………………………………….…..……..... Page 
January Bible Books of the Month ………………….……… Page 
Undecorating / Bible Study ……….…………………………… Page 6
New Youth Group Starting …………………………………….. Page 7
Book Study Group ……….….…………………..…………….…. Page 
Ash Wednesday Service ……………….………………………. Page 

Search and Youth Activity Page …………….……... Page 
Thank You Corner …………………………………………..……. Page 9

nd Liturgist Schedule ………………..……. Page 
Soundboard/PowerPoint & Cleaning Schedule.. Page 
Sunday School / Communion Schedule …………. Page 

tings/Events/Worship…………..…..…….. Page 
January/February/March Birthday’s ……………..………. Page 
Table of Contents ………………………………………………. Page 

12

 

Page 1&2 
Page 2 
Page 3 
Page 4 
Page 4 
Page 4 
Page 5 
Page 5 
Page 6 
Page 6 
Page 7 
Page 7 
Page 8 
Page 8 
Page 9 

Page 10 
Page 10 
Page 10 
Page 11 
Page 11 
Page 12 


